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25th February 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
OFSTED INSPECTION JANUARY 2019 
 
I have pleasure in sharing our most recent inspection report with you.  As you 
can see, we remain a GOOD school, but this time with many OUTSTANDING 
features. 
 
I am particularly proud that the inspectors recognised all that we do to 
promote the personal development and welfare of our pupils.  They have 
reported on the calm and purposeful learning environment at our school and 
they were very impressed by the excellent behaviour of our children.  
 
May I take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support and 
dedication to our school.  St. Andrew’s truly is a happy place to be and this 
was made evident to the inspectors during their visit.  As such their report is a 
very good reflection of their findings.   
 
We are all proud to be part of the St. Andrew’s family. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Jayne Mitchell 
Executive Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


